50 CENTS

No vacancy: Oswego trustee sworn in

■ Xander Crossing: Decision on commercial development pushed to next meeting

By Christine S. Moyer

STAFF WRITER

OSWEGO — The Village Board's fourmonth vacancy was officially filled Monday night when Village President Brian LeClercq swore in Judy Sollinger as the sixth and final trustee. However, only five board members surrounded the table. Trustee Lori West missed the meeting to celebrate her 30th wedding anniversary, LeClercq said.

A standing room only crowd filled the board room Monday in anticipation of the trustees' vote on the annexation agreement for the proposed commercial development Xander Crossing.

The roughly 20-acre development would be built at Route 34 and Orchard Road.

If approved by the board Xander Crossing would include a day care facility in the currently residential Riverwood subdivision.

This is a source of contention among some homeowners who insist that the commercial development will negatively impact their quiet and relatively secluded community along the Fox River.

After a public hearing on the issue, trustees decided to reconsider the development at the next meeting.

Sollinger admitted that she had little time to study the information and welcomed an opportunity to pore over more details and residents' concerns.

* Turn to OSWEGO, A2